
October 20, 2024

The Honorable Allison Pickard, Chair
and Members of the County Council
Anne Arundel County, Maryland
The Arundel Center
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Dear Chair Pickard and Members of the County Council:

In May 2021, Anne Arundel County received notice that it would receive $112,509,414 in funds from the 
United States Treasury provided through the American Recovery Plan Act. The County received the first 
installment payment of $56,254,707 on May 19, 2021 and the second and final installment in the same 
amount on June 6, 2022. 

The County Council passed Bill No. 111-21 and Bill No. 112-21 effective as of February 27, 2022. These 
bills require the Administration to keep the Council apprised of additional uses of these same funds beyond 
those planned in the annual budget ordinance. The bills also require that the Controller provide reports by 
the 20th day of each month describing all approvals and expenditures of projects awarded these funds. 
Both bills require the Controller to provide a final report on January 31, 2027.

This is the required financial report for the month ended September 30, 2024. Through that date, the 
County Administration has authorized 139 projects to begin spending up to $113,202,935.32 of American 
Recovery Plan Act funding. Related spending through September 30, 2024 was $88,890,158.99 and a 
further $322,350.24 is encumbered to be spent. A summary of these projects and their spending is included 
with this letter.
adjustment. 

Additionally, I have included a memo prepared by the Office of Budget related to one project added in 
September. The memo provides additional information about the scope of the new project that I hope you 
will find useful. The memos for projects approved in earlier months were included with previous monthly 
reports.

In future monthly reports, I will provide you with an update of the amounts spent and encumbered for all 
projects, including any new projects authorized. Those monthly reports will also provide you with additional 
memos for any new projects. If you have any questions about this report or the included summary, please 
let me know.

Respectfully submitted,

Billie Penley, Controller

cc: Michelle Bohlayer, County Auditor
      Kaley Schultze, Council Administrative Officer
      Ethan Hunt, Director of Government Affairs











Arundel Center, 44 Calvert Street, Annapolis MD 21401      410-222-1222      410-222-1108 FAX

September 17, 2024

Chief Trisha Wolford
Anne Arundel County Fire Department
2011 Commerce Park Dr. Suite A
Annapolis, Maryland 21401

Re: Federal Fiscal Recovery Funds - Proposal Approval 

Dear Chief Wolford:

I am pleased to inform you that the Budget Office, the Fiscal Recovery Funding Oversight 
workgroup, and County Executive Steuart Pittman have reviewed your request for funding 
related to the American Rescue Plan Act for Advanced Fire/Rescue/EMS Boat Training, and 
that review was favorable. Your request has been approved in the total amount of $495,000 to 
be expended consistent with your submission. The request is eligible for funding according to 
CFDA#21.027 US Treasury guidance, under use category 3.4, Public Sector Capacity: Effective 
Service Delivery.

Agencies should charge the costs related to this approved request to the grant business unit 
designated for spending in the approved FY25 County operating budget. If you need help 
identifying that business unit location, please contact your budget analyst, copied on this letter. 
If you need assistance with your purchasing needs, please do not hesitate to reach out to 
Catrice Parsons, Purchasing Agent, at phpars22@aacounty.org or 410-222-1714. 

Please note that Fiscal Recovery Funds require detailed accounting and performance measures 
reporting. In addition, this approval is for the scope and duration specified in the application 
only. Any continuation or expansion after Fiscal Recovery Funds are exhausted will need to go 
through the annual budget process as a supplemental request. 

On behalf of County Executive Steuart Pittman, thank you for your application to help county 
residents and best wishes for a successful implementation. 

Sincerely,

Chris Trumbauer
Budget Officer

cc: Kyle Madden, Budget Analyst
Darlene Flynn, Fire Department
Christine Anderson, CAO
Jenny Proebstle, Chief of Staff


